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I am writing in opposition to SB303. The OHA spent the last two years crafting a 

system, and they did not include this invasive data collection. Their decision should 

be honored.  

 

I don't believe data collection should be mandated. That is government overreach. If 

you want to incentivize data collection, that's more palatable. OHSU can spend their 

own private funding to seek volunteers to share their data. The regulations allow 

service centers to share with 3rd parties with client consent.  

 

There is no need for this bill. If you insist on invading the privacy of clients who are 

doing something that is still federally illegal, it should be 100% voluntary, deidentified 

data, and all licensed parties and workers and all clients should be able to opt out. 

 

I am an interested party because I am in training to become a licensed facilitator and 

in a partnership attempting to start a Psilocybin Service Center. These centers are 

already in jeopardy due to the 280E Tax on trafficking controlled substances, a low 

supply of potential properties, and extreme costs for insurance and banking.  

 

SB303 is causing people like me to re-think providing this important service to 

veterans, people with treatment resistant depression, and people with end-of-life 

anxiety. Please focus on making these services more likely to become available 

instead of making them more difficult and less possible. 

 


